
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

From: Daliah Barrett <Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk> On Behalf Of Licensing 

Sent: 10 January 2023 08:43 

To: Bill Donne   

Subject: FW: Objections to District 22  

 

 

 

From: Bryan Barnes   

Sent: 05 January 2023 16:51 

To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 

Subject: Re: Objections to District 22  

 

 

 

  

Dear Sirs /madam,  

  

Please see my objections below,  

  

  

this building was called the Duke of Edinburgh Pub, it has changed hands 3 times but only when they 
got into trouble, as this is well documented.  

  

We do not consent to changing the times of the shisha area and drinking times, as this is where the 
main noise is coming from and it's been only 3 months since the last licensing review and a licence 
was issued against the will of the neighbours.  

  

The main thing that we thought the Council did well was to protect the neighbours from the noise 
from the shisha area which closes at 10:30pm this gave consideration to the neighbours' rights to a 
private life. District 22 ask for an extension on their time and they got this, they also ask for an 
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alcohol licence, they were also given this, now less than 3 months in they are asking for the 
restriction on the shisha area to be lifted, we find this to be totally unreasonable as we feel the 
Council has been very generous towards District 22 and there are still ongoing complaints about the 
shisha area which cannot be ignored.  

  

The sale of alcohol time should be kept as it gives a cooling off period and prepares the customers 
that the premises will be closing soon, the times, they are asking for goes right up to the wirer which 
means they will be leaving later and this makes no sense to be selling alcohol right up to closing 
time, and good establish businesses do not do this..!  

  

The knock-on effect will be loud voices from their customers intoxicated with alcohol, car doors 
slamming and revving of loud engines. And we the neighbours will have to bear the Brunt of this as 
I've never seen any security people with high vis vests on at the weekend. Protection of residents' 
rights should be paramount as we felt that at least this part was acknowledged with the shisha area.  

  

Coburg Road has a lot of elderly people living on our road, also around the corner of our road there 
are people with mental health conditions and young families to which the Council has a duty of care 
and this cannot be ignored even if this business wants to pretend that they do not exist.  

  

We have a right to a private life and we expect these businesses to respect that and for the Council 
to reject this request . 

  

This management would have known of past struggles with noise, drugs, wild parties, customers 
loitering, yet the first thing they did on their watch was to go for a special licence to have extra time, 
which disturbed us to the early hours of the morning.  

  

District 22 are supposed to be new management but yet when they took over it felt like the same 
people at that time , nothing had really changed but it actually got worse, we had been disturbed by 
the noise from the shisha area almost every day since this management took over at that time , their 
customers leaving at all hours of the morning, because they were selling alcohol right up to closing 
time. Customers blocking our driveways, drink bottles had been left on our streets, cars with loud 
exhaust pipes leaving these premises at all hours of the morning waking up the households.  

  

 Part of the licence given was supposed to be that they were to have a meeting with the Council 
noise team in 28 days of issuing this licence and put an action plan or risk assessment of what they 
were going to do to restrict any noise coming from that area, to date this has not taken place to my 



knowledge. But common sense would have told me that this should have been put in place before 
any licence was given, all parties would have had knowledge that this area cause a noise nuisance.  

  

But of course, once a licence is issued everything else is conveniently forgotten..!! At our expense.  

  

This management should clearly demonstrate that they can fix the noise problems in this area to 
industry standards and that their customers will leave on time, they have had more than enough 
time to sort this out but it has not been sorted out, why..?  

  

To my knowledge the management before them, I don't think even had planning permission to do 
the shisha area extension , after a complaint the Council had to advise them that they had to apply, 
maybe someone can enlighten me in this area.  

  

This management were given two special licences called, TEN, within days of each other, they did 
not finish on time and they played music over those times, which disturbed us almost every single 
night with Vibrations from these premises, this intern messed up are sleeping patterns and cause a 
lot of stress, my mother is 84 years old and her window will be facing this area, when the weather is 
hot the windows have to be open but when you're hearing the music noise from this building this 
will be Impossible.  

  

In the last six weeks I notice that the old management are still hanging around which leads me 
to believe that the old management are still involved.  

  

There has been some reduction in noise and this is something that should be standard and not to be 
celebrated when your business is in a residential area, we should not be disturbed by their business 
activities but yet this is still happening..!  

  

  

The only time this building was running properly was when it was the Duke of Edinburgh Pub, it was 
a community pub and the management respected the Residence.  

  

Since then, every single person that has moved into the pub has given problems, stress to the 
residents and does not follow the rules.  



  

To date there have been no improvement on the shisha area..!  

  

Please see complaints below to date that was put into the Council and reference numbers given 
from Haringey Council Noise team.  

  

 First licence issued 13/5/22 

  

15th of May 2022  

  

Ref: 125431.12:25am 

  

Ref : 125454 

  

16th of May 2022  

  

Ref : WK/534672 

  

Ref: WK/515998 

  

17th of May 2022  

  

Ref : WK/ 534745 

  

Ref : WK/ 534774 

  



19th of May 2022  

  

Ref: 126792.   11:40pm  

  

Since second licence issued 20/5/22 

  

20th of May 2022  

  

Ref : 127073 

  

21st of May 2022  

  

Ref : 127655.  Midnight  

  

22nd of May 2022  

  

Ref : 128148. 

  

23rd of May 2022  

  

Police reference number 36052 23rd may  

  

Ref : Wk./ 534930  

  

24th of May 2022 11:25pm  



  

Since second licence ended 24/5/22 

  

25th of May 2022 

  

Ref :WK/534930 11:10pm 

  

26th of M ay 2022 

  

Ref:129098   10:45pm 

  

Ref:129109   11:16pm 

  

27th of May 2022 

  

Ref:129364     11:05pm 

  

28th of May 2022 

  

Ref:129844     10:45pm 

  

29th of May 2022 

  

Ref:130305    11:24pm 

  



Ref:120130 

  

30th of May 2022 

  

Ref: WK/534930    11:30PM 

  

31st May 2022  

  

HT/15729830 

  

WK/ 534930 11:20pm 

  

3rd of June 2022  

  

Ref: 132340 11:20pm  

Ref:132344 11:15pm 3 men drilling on the rooftop in the middle of the night 

  

4th of June 2022  

Ref: 132821 10:45pm  

  

5th of June 2022  

Ref: 133289.11:09pm 

  

6th of June 2022  

  

WK/534930 



  

WK/534930 11:25pm  

  

7th June 2022 

  

WK/ 534745 

  

11th of June 2022  

  

Ref: 135151 9:30pm 

  

Ref: 135156 9:45pm 

  

Ref: 135212   11:18pm 

  

  

Sunday 12th June 2022 

  

Ref: 135561 9:02pm 

  

Ref: 135568 9:15pm 

  

  

Monday 13th June 2022 

  



WK/534930 11:12pm 

  

  

  

Wednesday 15th of June 2022  

  

WK/536845 music play from 8pm to 12:50am 

  

A customer, female left at 1:57am  

Another customer had his car in the middle of the road raise voices, part of this is on video 
attached.  

  

Thursday 16th of June 2022  

  

Ref: 136674  

  

Ref : 136671 

  

Friday 17th of June 2022  

  

1 male leaving at 11:45pm 

  

2 males leaving at 12am  

  

  



Saturday 18th of June 2022  

  

Ref : 137618   9:10pm heard music from 8 p.m. 

  

2 males going into the building at 10:58pm 

  

it started to rain and thunderstorms 

  

Sunday 19th of June 2022  

  

Ref : 138039 7:50pm 

  

Ref : 138079. 9:29pm 

  

12:02am a regular customer leaves in his four-by-four vehicle   

  

  

Monday 20th of June 2022  

  

WK/ 534930 heard the music from 10:00pm -11:05pm 

  

WK/534930 my neighbour reference number given by the noise team (Same number)  

  

regular customer of theirs leaves at 11:05 p.m. playing loud music from his car stereo as he 
turns his vehicle around near our house.  



  

11:50 p.m. 3 males leave District 22 

  

12:25am a regular customer leaves in his vehicle, 4 by 4 at high speed.  

  

Wednesday 22nd of June 2022  

  

HC/16493513... Music started playing from 7:45pm, they turned off their lights at 11:35pm 

  

one of their customers blocked our driveway from 7:38 p.m. there is a picture attached showing 
this,  

  

Their last customer left at 2:18 a.m. 

  

Thursday 23rd of June 2022  

  

Ref: 139339   

  

2:50am two of their customers talking with raised voices 

  

3pm, they left they in one of those loud exhaust's engine cars 

  

Friday 24th of June 2022  

  

HC/16727329...9,05pm music escaping onto the streets again 



  

Saturday 26th of June 2022  

  

12.05am.  The side door is wide open and two customers are talking by their, there are still quite 
a few cars still on our road from this building 

  

one of their customers Cars is blocking our driveway from 12:26am 

  

  

Wednesday 29th of June 2022  

  

HC/16727329... 9pm music escaping onto our streets from the shisha area again 

  

  

Friday 1st Of July 2022 

  

Ref: 142014 9:30pm 

  

Ref: 142061 11:09pm 

  

Ref:/Wk 534930 

  

Saturday 2nd of July 2022  

  

Sunday 3rd of July 2022  



  

  

Tuesday 5th of July 2022 

  

WK/ 534930 

  

WK/534930 10pm  

  

Thursday 1st of September 2022  

  

Ref:/ Wk 534930 

  

Friday 16th of September 2022  

  

Friday 28th of October 2022  

  

Saturday 30th of October 2022  

  

Sunday 11th of December 2022  

  

3 young men, customers of District 22, at 9:30pm we're repeatedly revving up their car right 
outside our houses in the snow, this continued for nearly 10 minutes.  

  

Monday 12th of December 2022  

  



4 young men Customers of District 22 at 6:25pm again revving up their car engine with those 
loud exhaust pipes opposite are houses.  

  

Ref:/ 202425 

  

Saturday 24th December 2022 

  

12:10am play music from the shisha area which should have been closed by 10:30pm we can 
hear and feel the Vibrations and then they decided to let off fireworks from that area...!!!  

  

Ref:/Wk 534930  

  

Tuesday 27th of December 2022 

  

Wednesday 28th December 2022,  

  

Thursday 29th December 2022,  

  

Friday 30th December 2022,  

  

Sunday 1st January 2023  

  

can hear and feel the vibration of the music from the shisha area again..!  

  

  

Thank you for your attention to this matter.  



  

Kind regards,  

  

Bryan Barnes  
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received and opened, it is the responsibility of the recipient to ensure they are virus free and no 
responsibility is accepted for any loss or damage from receipt or use thereof. All communications 
sent to or from external third party organisations may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in 
accordance with relevant legislation. 

 

 

 

 

From: Daliah Barrett <Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk> On Behalf Of Licensing 

Sent: 10 January 2023 08:44 

To: Bill Donne   

Subject: FW: Variation of Premises Licence- District 22, 83 Mayes Road, Wood Green, London N22 

6UP - Objection 

 

 

 

From: Charlie Ward <  

Sent: 06 January 2023 13:38 

To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 

Subject: RE: Variation of Premises Licence- District 22, 83 Mayes Road, Wood Green, London N22 

6UP - Objection 

 

I object and have the following comments on this application: 
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1. I object to this licence extension as the original licence has only been in existence for little 
over 2 months and was necessarily restricted due to the substantial history of anti-social 
behaviour from this venue. The current period of operation covers winter months when 
clientele will be reduced and so the impact of larger attendances hasn’t been properly 
considered. 

2. Its troubling that the application has been made little over a month after the original licence 
was granted, when clearly no impact can be assessed on the local community. The 
impression is given that the licensee doesn’t care about this and will simply submit 
applications at the earliest opportunity without regards to local community feelings. 

3. The existing licensing conditions should continue for 12 months, from originally being 
granted, so that the full impact can be assessed over all times of the year, as to whether the 
anti-social behaviour that has blighted this area can truly be said to be a thing of the past. 

4. On Page 17, “Date Created: 9th December 2023”, I presume this should be 2022? 
 

 

Charlie Ward 

 

 

 

 

From: Daliah Barrett <Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk> On Behalf Of Licensing 

Sent: 10 January 2023 08:45 

To: Bill Donne  

Subject: FW: District 22 

 

 

 

From: robert bayley <  

Sent: 05 January 2023 16:41 

To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 

Subject: Re: District 22 

 

Dear Ms Barrett, 
  
My concerns are: that the shisha area will be an open area to some extent (due to smoking) 
and so the noise will carry across to residents on Coburg Road to an unacceptable degree. 
Regardless of music, the sound of, say, 100 customers sitting outside only 10-15 yards away 
from residential homes can only lead to disturbances for them. The noise department is 
clearly under-resourced and to prevent the inevitable future disturbances the hours for the 
shisha area should not be extended. There is also the matter of parking on Coburg Rd, 
whereby residents drive ways are taken up by District 22 customers. Extension of hours 
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would further exacerbate this on-going issue.  It has yet to be seen if District 22 will 
successfully implement the noise policies they have proposed, and so I think it would be fair 
to see how they perform under the current license before any variations are considered. 
  
Yours Sincerely, 
  
Robert Bayley. 

 

. 
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